Closure of Amsterdam University Botanical Garden

Het Parool, 8 May 2013.
The botanical garden of Vrije Universiteit Amsterdam will close its door definitely in the summer. The five employees and 30 volunteers are angry.

The closure has already been pending for some years, but is now definitive. Starting this summer, the plants will be removed and by next year July all will be demolished. The five employees have to go.

It's a shame, according to employees, volunteers and regular visitors. "The green oasis in this grey environment should stay", they write in the petition that has been signed 700 times so far.

But the garden of one ha in the expensive business area of the "Zuidas" costs too much, according to the university. The university wants to expand its hospital and the scientific status of the garden already ended in the 1980s. "We are a university, not a gardening centre", chairman of the board René Smit already said in 2009 about the collection of plants.

Hortularis Geralt Joren says that the board doesn't understand what is being lost. "This is a rare collection of plants from all over the world. Students, people from the hospital and the "zuidas" often come here to enjoy the tremendous richness in vegetation." The garden costs 30,000 to 40,000 euro per year but the hortularis and volunteers have worked out a plan in which it will be self-supporting.
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